

May 6, 2025

Mr. Robin Chee Assistant Engineer City of San Leandro Public Works Department – Engineering Division 835 East 14th Street San Leandro, CA 94577

Amendment Request for additional budget for additional Design Services for PS&E for Fairway Drive Traffic Calming Project

Dear Mr. Chee;

This amendment request letter is in regards to providing additional design services for the Fairway Drive Traffic Calming Project. The City requested W-Trans to provide Autoturn templates for three different design vehicles for all the driveways, which was not anticipated in our original contract. The Autoturn exhibits went through multiple rounds of review prior to beginning the 35% design and W-Trans spent a considerable amount of effort addressing the comments. Furthermore, W-Trans attended outreach stakeholder meetings with the Transit agency and the waste management company, which were not part of the original contract.

As a result, W-Trans is requesting an additional budget of \$10,000 for this effort. The budget amounts are as follows:

Original contract: \$59,994
Amendment 1 request: \$10,000

TOTAL BUDGET \$69,994

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. You can reach me at apatel@w-trans.com, or 510-447-6464.

Sincerely,

Atul Patel Principal

PE (Traffic), PTOE PE (Civil) HI, TX, FL

AIP/aip/SLE900-4.amendment 1 request 050625